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Minutes of the PBC Governance Sub-Committee

3rd April 2007

The Boardroom, Charter House, Welwyn Garden City

Attendance:
Mark Gainsborough, NED, Chair


Mark Jones, West Herts PBC Lead


Jean Cobb, Assistant Director, Locality Commissioning


Melanie Walker, Locality Director East & North


Andrew Parker, Locality Director West


Pauline Pearce, Public Involvement and Corporate Services


Nicky Poulain, Assistant Director, Locality Commissioning


Moira McGrath, Assistant Director, Integrated Governance

Suzanne Novak, Assistant Director, Locality Commissioning

Peter Graves, LMC Representative

Mo Girach, Chief Executive StarCom

Katrina Power, PBC Support Manager

Mike Edwards, PEC Chair

In attendance:
Davinia West, PBC Support, E&N

	
	
	Action

	
	Welcome and Introductions

Mark welcomed the members and introductions were made.


	

	1.
	Apologies

The following apologies were received from:

Richard Henry, Jane Halpin, Heather Moulder, Richard Walker, Jeremy Cox and Martin Hoffman.

	

	2.
	Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes of the last meeting were checked for accuracy.

Nicky stated the need to reword the sentence concerning follow up appointments (agenda item 4 on page 2) as it was not recorded accurately.  Davinia to amend as explained by Nicky and resend with minutes of today’s meeting.

Otherwise agreed and signed off.


	DW



	3.
	Matters arising

Some of the agenda items were taken out of order.


	

	4.
	Terms of Reference (ToR)
The ToR was presented at the Board meeting on 28th March and was approved with one amendment to the attendance at meetings (page 3, 7.1) and should now read “With agreement from the chair members of the Sub-Committee are requested only in exceptional circumstances to send deputies to any meeting of the Sub-Committee.”

Mark confirmed accountability to the boards, (page 1, item 3) and should now read “The Practice Based Commissioning Governance Committee is a Sub-Committee of the 2 Boards and is accountable to the board”
	

	
	
	Action

	5.
	PBC LES 2007/08
Mark Jones presented the Commissioning Plan/Business Case on behalf of

DacCom and explained how they wish to aspire to achieve level 3 as a PBC Group as per the PBC Framework document.

Suzanne offered to present the business plan for WatCom as no one was available from the consortium Group.  Suzanne updated the committee that ColneyGate and Chorley Wood (CGC) had also merged to form with WatCom (total population now 150,000).

Suzanne discussed an approach for assessment of levels of operation for both DacCom and WatCom, reiterating that the criteria was taken from the PBC Framework document.

She felt that all practices within DacCom and WatCom are performing well with 900+ QOF points and both PBC Groups rank well in all areas of PBC overall in Hertfordshire.  Prescribing achievements for both Groups has been difficult to prove as they do not have an analysis from the prescribing team, however Suzanne is confident that both business cases are robust enough to reflect this.

Roger contributed to the discussion as representative from StarCom (St. Albans) and commented on the interesting similarities with the level processes and ideas, within all PBC Groups.

Significant discussions were had regarding levels 2 and 3 of the framework and Melanie highlighted that the committee at this stage should not attempt to revise the criteria for level 3, although it is recognised that there is a wide financial difference between levels 2 & 3 enabling PBC Groups to fulfil performing at the highest level.

From the Business cases it was felt evident that both DacCom and WatCom are clearly performing at level 2, the question whether to bridge the gap between the two levels and offer a scheme whereby the plans are approved at level 2 although funded at level 3 for a period of time (e.g. 3 months).  In this case both Groups to return to satisfy the committee that all criteria has been fulfilled.

If DacCom and WatCom were unsuccessful they would have to relinquish the financial benefits of working at level 3 and continue to work at level 2.  Pauline confirmed from a clinical governance perspective, criteria levels had been set and the levels should be evidenced and adhered to.

Suzanne felt that as the PBC framework states the criteria required to meet level 3 (i.e. a minimum of 2 points at each level), had been met and the committee should consider both Groups be funded at level 3. Mike felt it was important that groups are encouraged and supported to aspire to achieve level 3 and that funding or (separate resource of funding that will not be clawed back) should be made available // Melanie suggested that both PBC Groups should be approved at level 3 for 3 months enabling them to achieve and reach that level. Roger also supported the suggestion that both Groups be approved at level 3 and rigorously reviewed in 3 months time.  
Melanie suggested that a demand management schemes were in place with outcome measures.

Mark stated that the draft paper was understandably written with a view of where the Group aspires to be and was not intended for it to be submitted to this group at this stage.  Mark understood that this is not a final version – and in order for them to reach their aspirations they would need to be funded at level 3 (funds would be required for GP and practice time) to enable them to achieve that level (i.e. including infrastructure costs enabling them to implement their plan).

Melanie reminded the committee this agreement will set precedence and the committee must ensure continuity with the aims of DacCom and WatCom and future PBC Groups.

Conclusion/Outcome

After reviewing the assessment levels of operation the committee finally
	

	
	
	Action

	
	assessed DacCom and WatCom at level 3 and agreed that the final decision was based on the criteria within the levels and their performance at level 3 and agreed to fund them at that level - with the caveat that both Groups are to come back to the committee 3 months time with evidence to demonstrate achievement and to prove accountability at level 3.

Both DacCom and WatCom agreed to return in 3 months time.

Andrew to take up progression issues separately with DacCom and the finance team.

Melanie requested the “Assessment of Level Plan” be submitted by all PBC groups when they submit their Commissioning Plan to the Committee.


	AP



	6.
	Business service specification
Ultrasound – St Albans & Harpenden
Katrina was introduced and she outlined the aims of the ultrasound business case.  She explained that the current service provided by West Herts Hospitals NHS Trust is struggling to provide a timely and responsive service to local GPs and that the proposed service aims to reduce waiting times by 60%, and all cases are to be seen within 1 – 2 weeks (this does not include obstetrics).

Katrina informed the committee the cost negotiated with alternative providers for a standard rate for general ultrasound is 32% cheaper than the indicative national tariff for scans taking less than 15 minutes and 54% less for scans taking more than 15 minutes, including reporting and communication to GPs.  (Based on previous indicative budget).  Nicky highlighted a reduction in waiting times is highly likely to increase demand and therefore total cost will rise.

Katrina explained that commissioners are currently working with West Herts to unbundled the contract at the trust.  Nicky stated the need to align the work with acute commissioning managers and to look at whole clinical pathway.

Mark requested confirmation of finance input and analysis.

Subject to clarity regarding unbundling and agreement from finance to demonstrate cost effectiveness the case was supported.
Podiatry – St Albans & Harpenden and Hertsmere
Katrina presented the business cases for both St Albans & Harpenden and Hertsmere and asked for them both to be heard as one.  Katrina explained that The West Herts Foot Health Service only provides a basic service for diabetic patients who meet a strict criteria. There are a substantial number of patients (non diabetic and diabetic) that require gait analysis and non diabetic patients that require podiatry treatment, and due to cuts in the foot health service last year, the service is limited.  The aim is to provide gait analysis and clinical podiatric assessment and treatment including provision of orthotic prosthetics as part of the developing St Albans & Harpenden and Hertsmere MSK CATS service for St. Albans & Harpenden and Hertsmere patients.

Katrina informed the committee that the cost in comparison with an alternative provider is 33% cheaper (including additional cost for surgical appliances which is to be unbundled from block contract).

To further this initiative will develop the MSK CATS care pathway and expand the range of services and treatment within the service.
A number of concerns around increased activity levels and increased costs were raised but Katrina explained that CATS schemes have already saved money and accurate monitoring is available to prove success.  In addition, Nicky raised the need to ensure that commissioning managers responsible for acute SLA were involved and Katrina confirmed their involvement.
Both business cases were supported by the committee.

	AP/TW

	
	
	Action

	7.
	PBC DES Achievements 2006/07

Suzanne explained that she has developed an assessment tool to performance manage the achievement of DacCom and WatCom for 2006/07 and felt that there was evidence of achievement.

The committee supported the proposals and agreed levels of achievement.


	

	8.
	Update from other PBC Groups
Roger informed the committee the ongoing issues with the Harpenden Memorial Hospital.  Andrew agreed to raise with Jacqueline Clarke as a PBC and Provider discussion.
Nicky informed the committee that the Medical Directors in West & Central Locality is aspiring to work at level 3 and they intend to present their business case at the next committee.  The Medical Director from the South Locality are considering level 2 or 3 but wanted the committee to consider how PBC groups can be expected to consider signing up to PBC this year without an idea of what their budget/end of year position will be.

Nicky also updated that the East Locality are still considering their aspired level but wanted the committee to give thought to cross boarder issues.  In the North Locality, John Hedges confirmed that some practices wish to go alone and his practice only wish to aspire to level 1.

	AP

	9.
	Any Other Business

Moira stated that Dacorum Council had queried if the locality commissioning plans are public documents. Melanie confirmed that these documents should be published and made available on the website.

Peter asked the PCT for support regarding their LMC Dispute Resolution policy for PBC.  Directors to respond.

	AP/MW

	10.
	Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on the 17th May, 1:30pm Board Room, Charter House.
	


